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Canada, Contributes to CD Discussions on Outer Space

The following article was prepared
by the Arms Control and Disarma-
ment Division of the Department of
External A ffairs.

The Conference on Disarmament (CD)
ln Geneva began detailed consideration
this year of the question of arms control
and outer space. On March 29 the 40
members of the CD agreed on a man-
date for an Ad Hoc Committee (AHC) on
the Prevention of an Arms Race ln Outer
Space. This mandate calied upon the
AHO to examine, "through substantive
and general consideration, issues rele-
vant to the prevention of an arms race in
outer space," taking into account ail
existing agreements, existing proposais
and future initiatives.

Canada took an active role in the devel-
opment of this mandate and, as In the
past, participated in general discussions
within the CD on the subject of arms
centrol and outer space. For example, ln
1982 Canada tabled the first substantive
working paper on the issue which dealt
with the possible stabilîzing and destabi-
llzing affects of systems in space. This
year, with the establishmenit of the AHO,
Canada made a significant, practical
contribution te the AHC's deliberations
by submltting two additional working
papers.

The Con ference on Disarmamrent opened its 1985 Session in Geneva on February 5.
At the presiding table are (from ieft to right): Ambassador R. tan T. Cromartie
(United Kingdom>, outgoing President; Erik Suy, Dlrector-General, UN Office et
Geneva; Jan Martenson, Under-Secretary-General for Disarmamrent Affairs; Thomas
Barthelemny (United States), Deputy Representative to the Con ference; Amnbas-
sador Donald Lowitz (United States), President; and M/lien Komatine, Personal
Represeritative of the Secretary-Getieral. UN Photo

their appreciation te Canada. More than
100 copies were distributed te the 40
members ef the CD.

The second Canadian working paper
was tabied on July 23 as part of
Canada's participation in the AHC's
review ef existlng agreements related te
the prevention ef an arms race in outer
space. Canada felt that such a review
was an essential step te the fulfilment
of the mandate of the AHC. Not only did
It help underline the full scope of the
questions lnvoived but, more impor-
tantiy, it helped to ensure that what
the AHC accempiished would be ln con-
formity with, and not at cross purposes
te, existing treaties and international
law. It was fait that the time spant in
reviewlng the axisting legai regime
would spaed up rather than delay
the succassful rasults of the AHC's
deliberations.

This second working paper by Canada,
entitled Survey of International Law Rele-
vant to Arms Control and Outer Space
(CD/61 8, Juiy 23, 1985), derives in part
from a study undertaken by the Institute
of Air and Space Law at McGiII Univer-
sity in Montreai at the invitation of the
Department of Externai Affairs. The
McGill study forms part of a programme
by the Government of Canada te include
non-governmental organizations, where
possible, in the arms control and disar-
mament process.

The working paper identifies more than
20 International agreements, including
the Unitaed Nations Charter itself, which
are of significanca te the process in
which the AHC is angaged. The paper
dees flot put forth nor rapresent a Cana-
dian Governmerit position on any issue.
Rathar it seaks te provide a broad inter-
pretation of a variety of viaws ln a


